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 Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Friday 18th July 2014

Dear Parents                                                                                            
This is my final newsletter to parents for this academic year.  A year that once again, has flown by with so much going on and so many experiences shared.  I was so pleased with the children on Wednesday and so very proud of how they performed.  It really was a lovely afternoon to celebrate the music and drama they have been learning this term.  Teachers are available to meet parents if they wish on Monday evening between 3 and 4pm.  Please drop in if you have any questions about any aspect of your child’s school report.
Our pottery mural that the children have created is being kindly put together over the holidays by the pottery teacher at Nancealverne.  We will be having the grand unveiling in September.

There are a number of events occurring over the holidays which the children can get involved with. Please look on the bottom door window and parents board for more information. Penzance library events look very exciting.  Prizes and certificates will be awarded for all those who participate both in school and at the library. In addition to this there will be a holiday club running here between 26th and 29th August between 9.30 and 12.00.  This club is free and every child is invited to participate.  The club is being run by the Light and Life Church and looks to be a really exciting event.  It’s called Mission Rescue.  To find out more please phone 07419739737.

Today we say goodbye to our Spanish students who have been with us for 3 weeks.  I know that they have enjoyed their time with us and it was good that they were able to perform in our Go Global Concert.  

Please look on the noticeboard by the door.   We were in the Cornishman on Thursday with a great picture of the scarecrows.  If you have not been to Trengwainton yet, please try and get down and see the scarecrows…and vote for one of ours!

Well done to the KS1 children who have just returned from the Minack Theatre.  They saw a production of Squashbox …not as I said last week George’s marvellous medicine!!  I misread the programme!! They thoroughly enjoyed the trip.
Next week is our last week so please could all children bring back any library books that they have outstanding.  Over the holidays we will be moving our library from a classroom to the top part of the school.  The library service is coming to do this over the holidays. This will make the library much easier to use and more child friendly.  

Over the holidays we have a new fence going up in the playground to replace the wall that has been there for many years.  We also have some volunteers who will be doing some maintenance work for us, including the development of a “prederi place” (quiet thinking space) which was an idea from the children that came out of our prederi day earlier this term.  This will be in the playground on a decking area, looking over our fabulous view.  We have a number of seats that we have purchased from B and Q to create this area….something else to look forward for the new term.

Please come to our awards assembly at school from 2-3 in the school hall.  All children will be receiving an award that afternoon.  Refreshments will be served afterwards.
Next week is Mr Sturges last week here as a teacher after 7 years in the school.   We are all very sorry to see him go and wish him every success in his new school.  He will be fantastic in his new role as head of teaching and learning at Garras.  He has promised that he will come back in December to play with his friends for our carols around the tree event at Landithy Hall so it’s only goodbye for now.  

We look forward to welcoming Miss Kate Ruddle as Key Stage 2 teacher in September.  I am also delighted to announce that Mrs Miles will be the Key Stage 1 teacher alongside Miss Fay Smith in our pre-school as from September.  It is really good that we have a strong team in KS1whom the children already know. I will be teaching in both key stages next year. In September, we will be delivering a new curriculum to all children, which is very exciting.    Already we have a number of exciting trips and events lined up.  Miss Ruddle has been in quite a bit already so that she can get to know the children, but she will be here on Wednesday afternoon, so parents can meet her too.  Please make yourselves known to her.
It only leaves me to wish you all a happy and safe summer holidays.  The school has enjoyed a very successful year and although tired after this year I am already very excited about our new term together in September.
July

23rd -  Awards assembly 2-3pm  All invited
September 
4/5th School Inset days

8th Children start back to school 

Tri-Golf winners

Men – Mr Sturges

Ladies – Mrs Miles

Girls – Kiah-Jade O’Connor
Boys – Malakai Salmon-Curtin
Headteacher’s Award
Millie Jewell for her star performance skills 
Star readers
Jowan Garcia

Kayden Salmon-Curtin

Josh Curry

Riley Adams

Harry Figg

Kia-Jade O’Connor

Sebastian Asbury-Semmens 

Pre-School

This week goes to Maeya Talitha-Hancock for showing kindness and for sharing with other children in the pre-school.
Best wishes
Helen Pearce 
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